
 

 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL (GREYTHORN DRIVE, RUGBY 
ROAD, UPPINGHAM CRESCENT AND STOWE AVENUE, WEST BRIDGFORD) 

(PROHIBITION OF WAITING) TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2023 (8357) 
 
 

Statement of Reasons 

 

Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 
highway services. Nottinghamshire County Council have received complaints regarding 
inconsiderate and obstructive parking in the vicinity of Greythorn Primary School, West 
Bridgford. This reduces visibility and access for drivers and pedestrians using this junction.  

In order to help address this issued it is proposed to introduce ‘No Waiting At Any Time’ 
restrictions (Double Yellow Lines) around the junction, as shown on drawing number 
H/SLW/4153/01.  Before proceeding further, I wish to consider the views of residents, 
businesses and organisations who may be interested in this matter. The proposals will be 
advertised, and notices displayed on site.  

 


